
Tips for Writing and Placing an Article in Local Newspapers
Submitting an article to your local newspaper is a great way to get your message about colorectal cancer awareness and screening to the general public, community leaders, and elected officials.  Below are a few tips to help you submit an article: 

Start early 

Call the newspaper and ask for the name of the editor or contact person with whom you should speak with about submitting a health related article for March publication.  Introduce yourself to the contact person at the newspaper and let them know that you are interested in submitting an article for March publication for Colorectal Cancer Awareness Month.  Ask for specific directions and guidelines in order to submit the article.



Guidelines

Find out the guidelines (such as word count, format, delivery method, submission deadlines).  Adhere to the guidelines when submitting the article. 

Localize

Make your submission more compelling by:

· Using local, state, and national data, facts, and mentioning your local program and services.

· Mentioning that early detection and prevention of colorectal cancer can be accomplished through screening.  

· Encouraging people ages 50 and over and individuals under 50 years with personal or family risk factors for colorectal cancer to get tested for colorectal cancer.
· Informing the readers that private health insurance, Medicare, and Medicaid provide coverage for colorectal cancer screening, therefore insured individuals are urged to use their health care benefits and get screened.

· Urging health care providers to recommend colorectal screening for their eligible patients and urge the public to seek screening.

Cover letter 

Send your article with a cover letter reintroducing yourself and the purpose of the article.  Include your phone and email address in the letter. 
One paper at a time

Avoid submitting your article to more than one paper at a time.  Editors may not like that the article he or she has published also appeared in rival newspapers.
Follow-up

It is essential that you contact the editor or contact person about three days after sending your article to confirm that it was received.  It also helps to mention that you could revise your article if needed.
Source: American Public Health Association, 2010 Public Health Week Toolkit (modified for Colorectal Cancer Awareness Month)

